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September 15, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a report that identifies a minimum of six pilot projects that address the use of incentives for implementing low impact development techniques and evaluates them against several criteria, as requested by Ordinance 18257, Section 25.

The report evaluates the potential for further incentivizing use of Low Impact Development (LID) Best Management Practices (BMPs) on developed properties.

Specifically, the report addresses the following:

· The financial burden required to implement LID BMPs on existing developed properties.
· The limited incentive that can be provided through the use of Surface Water Management (SWM) fee discounts for implementing LID BMPs on existing developed properties.

The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of safeguarding and enhancing King County’s natural resources and environment by evaluating the potential for increased use of LID BMPs on previously developed properties.
· The report furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of encouraging Green Building by exploring new ways to incentivize implementing LID BMPs on previously developed properties.

In developing the report, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged property owners, who had previously contacted the Water and Land Resources Division seeking to lower the SWM fee on their property, by calling them or meeting them on site.
It is estimated that the report required 134 staff hours to produce, costing $15,294. The estimated printing cost for this report is minimal.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for considering this report. The analysis contained in this report will help King County residents understand the financial implications of installing Low Impact Development Best Management Practices on previously developed properties.

If you have any questions, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206‑477‑4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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